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AVRDC 2001 Internal Review and Planning (IR) Workshop

AVRDC 2001 Internal Review and Planning (IR) Workshop, which is entitled “Setting Research Agenda and Defining Future Priorities”, will be held from 4 to 6 December 2001 at its headquarters in Shanhua, Tainan, Taiwan. We warmly welcome all off-campus participants to the IR meeting: Board members—Dr. Richard Lower, Chairman of Programs Committee of AVRDC Board, Executive Director, North Central Regional Association of State Agricultural Experiment Station Directors and Professor of Horticulture, University of Wisconsin-Madison; Mr. Ming-Lai Wang, Director General, Department of International Cooperation, Council of Agriculture; Resource Persons—Dr. Emil Q. Javier, Chair of Technical Advisory Committee of CGIAR and Professor of the Institute of Plant Breeding, University of the Philippines; Dr. Donald L. Plucknett; Regional Center/Outreach Programs—Dr. Meisaku Koizumi, Assistant Director General cum Director of AVRDC–Asian Regional Center; Dr. M.L. Chadha, Director of AVRDC–Africa Regional Program; Dr. Hubert de Bon, AVRDC–CIRAD Peri-urban Project, Hanoi, Vietnam; Dr. Gerard Bruin, Site Director, Philippine Site Peri-urban Project, Philippines. As you all know, the Center is in the process of outlining its future strategy and research priorities. The function of this year’s IR meeting is to define and prioritize specific outputs of the Center’s future programs. More time has been allocated for discussion. We encourage our research staff to actively take part in the discussions and provide us your constructive comments and suggestions.

- Source: Dr. Jürgen Friedrichsen/ Deputy Director General and Coordinator of IR Meeting

visitors

Dr. Robert Bertram, Chief, Multi-Lateral Programs Division, Center for Economic Growth & Agricultural Development, Global Bureau, United States Agency for International Development (USAID), will visit the Center from 2 to 5 December. Dr. Bertram is in-charge of the IARC Programs at USAID. He will meet the management and staff, and to be better acquainted with the Center’s research programs. Dr. Bertram, a pathologist by training, has been a strong supporter of AVRDC.

- Source: DGO

Dr. Katalin Peregi Ertsey, Vice President, International Seed Testing Association (ISTA), will visit the Center on 5 December.
- Source: Letty Lin/Program III

A group of eight visitors from Liaoning Province, PRC will visit the Center on 5 December. They will be accompanied by officials from the Taiwan Livestock Development Foundation.

A group of 20 participants of the “International Seeds Health Testing Workshop”, accompanied by Prof. W.S. Wu from National Taiwan University, will visit the Center on 8 December.

- Source: Yu-hsia Huang/TPSU/Program III

WELCOME

Mr. Prakit Somta, Graduate Student from Kasetsart University, Bangkok, will arrive at AVRDC on 2 December for six months of training. Mr. Somta will work on “bruchid resistance in mungbean” under Dr. Talekar’s guidance. He can be contacted at ext. 422/423 (office) and ext. 872 (dormitory).

- Source: Rose Chan/Program III

Year 2002 Health Insurance Cards available

The ROC National Health Insurance Cards for 2002 are now available with Ms. Felisa Wang at Personnel Section. Please bring your old card(s) in exchange for new one(s). The old cards are valid only up to 31 December 2001.

中央健康保險局91年度健保卡已寄達。即日起，請同仁持90年舊卡至總務行政科人事室換領新卡。原未用完之健保卡，限使用至90年12月31日止。自91年元月1日起就醫，一律使用新卡。
- Source: Felisa Wang/DAO

farewell

Ms.Ou Yang Tu-li and Ms. Chen H. Yeh, Field Laborers, Technical Service Office, Office of the Director of Administration will retire on 8 December 2001. The Center would like to express its deepest appreciation for their valuable work at AVRDC. We wish them good health and much happiness.

歐陽杜麗女士及陳黃葉女士將於12月8日退休，感謝她們二位多年來對亞蔬的付出，並祝福她們身體健康精神愉快！

- Source: Felisa Wang/DAO

new email address

Mr. Nguyen Huy Chung, Research Intern, <hchung@netra.avrdc.org.tw>

- Source: Shirley Chen/Computer Services Unit 

news from the recreation and social committee

Dancing Lessons Continue on Tuesdays!
Over 30 people are spending their lunch breaks on Tuesdays dancing in the lounge. We will have lessons for the next nine Tuesdays, from 12:00 to 12:45 PM in the lounge of the cafeteria building. If you have not already registered, please contact Gina in the library (ext 544). No one will be allowed in the class who has not registered.
已有超過30位朋友在星期二中午到餐廳二樓學舞，我們還有九週的課程，時間仍然是每週二中午12點至12點45分，有興趣參加還沒報名的人，請聯絡鄧思靜（分機544），未報名繳費者謝絕參加。

AVRDC Staff Goes Bowling

AVRDC staff had a great time bowling at the Shanhua Bowling Alley during the recreation time on Wednesday. The top average score for the men was 161 by Chun-hsing Tai; and the top woman bowler was Vivian Wang, who averaged 129. Other male bowlers who won T-shirts include Markus Kaiser, Yung-kuang Huang, Manuel Palada, Tom Kalb, Min-kuan Huang, and Jyh-chin Chen. Winners among the women included Li-hua Yang, Clair Weng, Letty Lin, Yueh-huei Lin, Adrienne Mak, and Huong T.T. Le. Congratulations to all of the winners. Thanks to Mandy and Tom for arranging the event. The recreational activity next month will be the Annual Party. More details on the party will be provided next week. 
週三的運動時間我們在善化的保齡球館度過了一個快樂的下午，三局成績，男子組平均最高分是161，由戴俊興打出，女子組的平均最高分則由王嫣薇寫下129分的紀錄，男子組奪得T恤的是Markus Kaiser、 黃永光、Manuel Palada、卡博、黃明寬、陳至欽、以及鄧可聖；女子組得獎的有：楊麗華、翁麗倩、林麗雪、林月惠、麥素慧以及Huong T.T. Le，恭喜所有的優勝者！也謝謝林麗珠及卡伯協助安排這次的活動。12月份將舉辦年終同樂會，敬請期待！

- Source: R&S Committee

	
	Weather Summary (22–28 November 2001)


	

	
	
	

	
	Temperature ((C)
	Max
	
	Min.
	
	Monthly precipitation record (mm)


	
	

	
	Absolute
	29.2
	
	12.3
	
	Accumulation to date
	5.0
	

	
	Weekly mean
	27.6
	
	14.0
	
	Normal (November)
	17.7
	

	
	Normal (November)
	28.2
	
	17.5
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Yearly precipitation record (mm)
	
	

	
	Relative humidity (%)

	99.1
	
	35.0
	
	Accumulation to date
	2259.0
	

	
	Evaporation (mm)
	
	23.9
	
	
	Normal (January to November)
	1755.1
	























